八年级上册英语 Unit 5《Wild animals》单元测试卷

	班级:	姓名:	学号:	
	(考试时间]: 60 分钟 试卷满约	分: 100分)	
一、单项选择题				
1. His grandmother	for 6 ye	ars. And he still misse	s her very much.	
A. died	B. has died	C. has been de	ad D. has been died	
2. —I ha	ve two tickets for the C	chinese Farmers' Paint	ting Exhibition?	
—Sorry. The tickets	are sold out.			
A. Must	B. Need	C. Should	D. May	
3. —The radio says	there will be a rainston	rm this weekend, so w	e have to cancel the hiking to Nar	ıshan.
—I'm look	ting forward to it.			
A. Never mind	B. What a pity	C. My pleasure	D. No problem	
4. —I didn't hear yo	ou come in just now.			
—That's good. We tr	ried any noise t	pecause you were sleep	ping.	
A. not make	B. not to make	C. to make	D. making	
5. The old man live	s , bu	t he doesn't feel		
A. lonely; alone	B. alone; lonely	y C. alone; alo	one D. lonely; lonely	
6. You should ask B	Bob his own	clothes. He is ten year	rs old now.	
A. wash	B. washes	C. washing	D. to wash	
7. The talent show i	isthe gar	me show. I like both.		
A. as boring as	B. not so bored as	C. as interestin	g as D. not so interested as	
8. Many wild anima	als are, and it's	s time for us to do wha	atever we can to protect them.	
A. on duty		B. on show		
C. in order		D. in danger		
9. —The fish tastes	, we have eate	en it up.		
It is certain that she	e cooked it			
A. good, well		B. well, good		
C. well, well		D. good, good		
10. —"Food Safety	"problem is becoming	these days.		
- I think so . The go	overnment must do son	nething to deal with it		

A. smaller and smaller	B. worse and worse				
C. better and better	D. nicer and nicer	D. nicer and nicer			
11. —My teachers often encourage me	more friends but I find	more friends but I find it difficult.			
-Your teachers' idea is right. The more fri	ends you make, you	ı will be.			
A. to make; the more happy	B. to make; happier				
C. making; the happier	D. to make; the happ	pier			
12. Oh, no! It's raining. We can't go skatin	ig on the square	!			
A. What a shame B. Well done	C. What a surprise	D. How wonderful			
13. Eddie was sleeping Millie wa	as reading a magazine.				
A. until B. while	C. before	D. after			
14. We can make a fire the room v	varm so that we can chat fo	r a while.			
A. to keep B. keeping	C. keep	D. kept			
15Have you read the book Harry Potter	?				
-Sure. Eric is also it and we become	ne friends because of that.				
A. proud of B. afraid of	C. serious about	D. interested in			
二、完型填空					
A boy was sent by his parents to a boa	rding(寄宿) school. Before	going to the boarding school, this boy			
was the16 student in his class. He	was at the top in every com	petition. But the boy changed after			
leaving home and attending the boarding so	hool. His grades(成绩) star	ted dropping. He hated being in a group			
He was17 all the time.					
His parents started18 the boy	So his dad decided to trav	el to the boarding school and talk with			
him. They sat by the lake near the school. T	he father started to ask him	some 19 about his classes,			
teachers and sports. After some time his da	d said, "Dear, do you know	20 I'm here today? "			
The boy answered back, "To check my	7 <u>21</u> ?"				
"No, no, " his dad 22, "I'm he	ere to tell you that you are t	he most important person for me. I want			
to see you happy. I don't care about grades.	I care about you. I care abo	out your happiness. YOU ARE MY			
LIFE."					
These words caused the boy's eyes to	fill <u>23</u> tears. He hu	gged his dad. They didn't say 24			
to each other for a long time. The boy knew	there was someone on this	Earth who cared for him25			
Today this young man is in college and is a	t the top of his class. No on	e has ever seen him sad!			
16. A. fastest B. worst	C. best	D. healthiest			

17.	Α.	excited	B. lonely	C. active	D. honest
18.	Α.	calling on	B. looking for	C. finding out	D. worrying about
19.	Α.	agreements	B. reasons	C. questions	D. lessons
20.	Α.	when	B. where	C. how	D. why
21.	Α.	grades	B. groups	C. sports	D. health
22.	Α.	read	B. replied	C. wrote	D. thought
23.	Α.	with	B. up	C. in	D. out
24.	Α.	nothing	B. something	C. anything	D. everything
25.	Α.	hardly	B. quickly	C. heavily	D. deeply

三、阅读单选

A

Here is a report(成绩单) of the students' English competition. Find the right answers to the following questions.

Items	Group One	Group Two	Group Three	Group Four
1.Answer correctly	67	71	76	78
2.Answer quickly	75	80	79	62
3.Answer humorously(幽黑大地)	69	68	81	77
4. Speak freely	81	83	84	85
5.Speak clearly	88	86	83	86
6.Speak loudly	90	93	91	91
7.Have good manners	79	74	75	79
8.Co-operate well	82	63	88	84
Average(平均数)	79	77	82	80

26 is the most hum	orous of the four groups?	
A. Group One	B. Group Two	C. Group Three
27. Group Two spoke as	_ as Group Four.	
A. clearly	B. quickly	C. freely

28. Group	o Two did v	vorst in "".					
A. speak	freely	B. have good	manners	C. co-operate well			
29. In ans	29. In answer correctly, Group Three got more marks than Group One.						
A. 4		B. 5		C. 9			
30. Accor	ding to the	report, which of the follo	wing is NOT true	e?			
A. Group	Three is th	e winner of the competiti	on.				
B. Group	One did as	well as Group Four in "A	answer quickly".				
C. All gro	oups did be	st in "Speak loudly" of all	the items.				
			В				
In nat	ure, you m	ay see many insects and a	nimals of differen	nt colors. Have you ever wondered why			
Locusts are	e super deli	cious food for birds, but i	t is not always an	easy job for birds to catch them. It is neither			
because 100	custs are go	ood jumpers or runners no	r because they ar	e smarter than their enemies. The reason is			
that the col	lors of locu	sts change with the colors	of crops(庄稼).	When crops are young, locusts look green.			
But when a	autumn con	nes, locusts change to the	yellow and brow	n color as crops do.			
Brown	n bears, tig	ers and other animals mov	ve quietly through	h forests. They can't be seen easily by their			
enemies. T	his is becau	use they have colors simil	ar(类似的) to the	trees. For the same reason, polar bears that			
live on a la	and of snow	and ice are white. Butter	flies and bees live	ing among the flowers are colorful like			
flowers. So	oil(土壤)	insects are mostly dark-c	olored and they l	ive under the soil in a dark and wet			
environme	nt. Howeve	er, insects with colors diffe	erent from plants	can easily be found and eaten by others. So in			
order to sur	rvive, they	have to hide themselves i	n the daytime and	d appear only at night.			
Have	Have you ever noticed some even stranger acts? The ink fish (墨鱼) in the sea can send out some very						
black ink when it faces danger. As the ink spreads over (散开), its enemies(敌人) will find themselves							
suddenly in a dark world. At the same time the ink fish immediately swims away. That is how it keeps itself							
safe though it is not strong at all.							
31. It is not easy for birds to catch locusts because							
A. locusts	s are good r	unners	B. locusts can	jump very high			
C. locusts	are smarte	er than birds	D. locusts can	change their color			
32. Accor	32. According to the passage, most soil insects						
A. do not	have brigh	t colors	B. change the	ir colors with the soil			
C. do not	live in a da	ark and wet environment	D. Eat colorfu	al insects like butterflies and bees			
33. What	33. What's the meaning of the underlined word "survive" in the passage.						

- A. 繁殖 B. 产卵 C. 觅食
- 34. The ink fish so that its enemies will not see it.
- A. changes its color

B. makes the water around it black

D. 生存

C. appears only at night

- D. hides itself in the sea rocks
- 35. What is the main ides of this passage
- A. Some insects and animals have different skills.
- B. Some insects and animals are clever than we think.
- C. Some insects and animals use colors to protect themselves.
- D. Some insects and animals can get used to (习惯) the environment easily.

C



If you're ever wondering what you can prepare for a seal's birthday, maybe you can try a cake made of ice and fish.

Yulelogs is a lovely grey seal. Recently, he celebrated his 31st birthday. All his human friends wanted to make it a day to remember. On this special day, the seal got a large ice fish cake as a birthday gift.

Yulelogs once lived in a marine park (海洋公园) in the north of England when he was just a baby.

Later the park closed and he was put into the wild. However, after living with humans for years, Yulelogs was not ready to take care of himself. But he had good luck and was saved by an organization in England in 1993. He has lived there happily since then.

Normally, male (雄性的) grey seals live to be around 25 years old in the wild, but under the good care of the organization, Yulelogs just turned 31. This birthday was a big milestone (里程碑) for him and the organization as well.

To mark the milestone, workers there surprised him with a special gift—a large ice cake filled with delicious fish. Yulelogs was excited to see the cake, and he was there to show his joy. "Yulelogs really loved his birthday cake," a worker said. "It's also a challenge for him as it requires a bit of thinking on how to get the fish out of the cake!"

- 36. Why was Yulelogs put into the wild?
- A. He liked living in the wild.

- B. The park that he once lived in closed.
- C. He was ready to take care of himself.
- 37. What's the right order of what happened to the seal?
- ①He was put into the wild.
- ②He was saved by an organization.
- ③He lived in a marine park.
- A. (1)②(3)

B. 231

- C. 302
- 38. What can we infer (推断) from the passage?
- A. The birthday cake was made of ice and fish.
- B. Yulelogs may not have lived so long without the help of human.
- C. The seal's 31st birthday was a milestone for him and the organization.
- 39. What can be the best title of the passage?
- A. A seal's birthday party.
- B. A marine park for seals. C. A special birthday cake for a seal.
- 40. The material is probably from
- A. a biological magazine
- B. a travel guide
- C. a science fiction

D

Sometimes animals can do strange things. Here are two true stories about people and animals. A pet lizard was kept in a biology classroom. The students looked after it well and loved having it in the classroom. However, large lizards like being alone and don't really like lots of people around them all the time, especially noisy girls and boys at school. The large lizard noticed that whenever the alarm bell rang during the school's practice fire drills (消防演练), all the children and their teachers ran out of the classroom, leaving the lizard behind, in peace and quiet for a while. Over several weeks, there were quite a few false (假的) fire alarms. Someone noticed that every time the alarms went off, the lizard was out of its cage (笼子). So, the children decided to watch the lizard. To their surprise, they found that it climbed over to the fire alarm on the back wall and set it off (弄响)! The lizard just wanted to be left alone.

A tourist was driving along a road one evening, and he accidentally ran over a kangaroo. The tourist thought that no one would believe him, so he decided to take a photo of the kangaroo with his mobile phone. He picked the dead kangaroo up and put it next to the car. He then took off his jacket and sunglasses and put them on the kangaroo to make his photo more interesting. All went well, suddenly, the kangaroo woke up! It had only been knocked out but not actually dead! As soon as the kangaroo woke up, it ran away, wearing a jacket, which kangaroo also included three credit cards (信用卡), one passport and \$1,000 in cash! What a

lucky kangaroo!



A tourist was driving along a road one evening, and he accidentally ran over a kangaroo. The tourist thought that no one would believe him, so he decided to take a photo of the kangaroo with his mobile phone. He picked the dead kangaroo up and put it next to the car. He then took off his jacket and sunglasses and put them on the kangaroo to make his photo more interesting. All went well, suddenly, the kangaroo woke up! It had only been knocked out but not actually dead! As soon as the kangaroo woke up, it ran away, wearing a jacket, which kangaroo also included three credit cards (信用卡), one passport and \$1,000 in cash! What a lucky kangaroo!



阅读以上短文,根据其内容回答其后各个小题。

- 41. Where did the students keep the lizard?
- A. In the school library.
- D. In the dining hall.

B. In the biology classroom.

- C. On the playground.
- 42. Why did the lizard set the fire alarm off?
- A. Because it just wanted to be left alone.
- B. Because it wanted to surprise the students.
- C. Because it liked the noisy boys and girls.
- D. Because it wanted to ask people for help.
- 43. The underlined word "them" in paragraph 2 refers to _____.
- A. the jacket and the mobile phone
- B. the mobile phone and the passport
- C. the jacket and the sunglasses
- D. the sunglasses and the passport
- 44. What happened to the kangaroo finally?
- A. It died.

- B. It was caught by the tourist.
- C. It was saved by the tourist.
- D. It woke up and ran away.

45. How many kinds of animals does the passage talk about?

A. Two.

B. Three. C. Four. D. Five.

四、补全对话 7 选 5

根据对话内容从七个选项中选出五项能填入空白处的最佳选项。

Anna: What is the topic of your project?

Alice: About pollution in our city.

Anna:46.

Alice: The pollution is rather serious.47.

Anna: It may pollute our water.

Alice: We should do a survey near the river and take action.

Anna:48.

Alice: I'll write my report and do something for it49.

Anna: Sure! Let's work together.

Alice: The city is our home. It is our duty to make it clean and beautiful.

Anna:50.

A. Would you love to do it with me?

- B. What a pity!
- C. It is a good topic.
- D. How great your idea is!
- E. But your report may not be the best.
- F. Well, our environment needs everyone's effort.
- G. It's said some factories pour waste water into the river near our city.

万、阅读值表

阅读下面短文,根据所读内容,在文章后第 56-65 小题大空格里填入一个最恰当的单词,并将答案填 写在答题卡标号为 56-65 的相应位置上。

注意:每个空格只填1个单词。

Why should students play sports? Some people think that students play sports in order to get exercise. Others think it can help students have fun. But that is not enough. If students play sports, they can get more than healthy bodies. Why? Here are three more reasons.

Students who play sports do better in school. Some people think that doing exercise will take up students' study time. But a recent study has shown that students who play sports get better scores in school than those

who don't. Exercise gets students to learn, remember things and concentrate better.

Students who play sports develop their teamwork spirits and learn problem-solving skills. When they are working together with others to win games and reach goals, they're learning how to be successful in practice.

And these skills will be useful to them for study or their future work.

Playing sports can also improve confidence. Students who play sports feel better about themselves. When they know they can improve and reach their goals by practicing, it builds their confidence. And sports can also help them communicate with others actively and make new friends.

Now, how about going out to play sports with your friends every day?

Why should students 51. sports?					
Common reasons	Students play sports to 52exercise or have fun.				
	Playing sports helps students get <u>54</u> scores in school. It also makes them learn, <u>55</u> things and concentrate better.				
More <u>53</u>	Students who play sports can learn how to be 56in practice. Students develop teamwork spirits and learn problem-solving 57				
	Playing sports can <u>58</u> confidence. Sports can help students <u>59</u> with others and make new friends.				
Advice	Students should <u>60</u> out to play sports with friends every day.				

六、材料作文

01. "民以食为大",饮食安全和健康受到越米越多的天汪和重视。请你以"Keep Our Food Safer!"
为题,根据写作要点写一篇不少于 80 词的英语短文,可适当发挥,不得出现真实姓名和校名。
写作要点:
1. 拒绝垃圾食品。2. 不吃野生动物。3. 尽量在家就餐。4. 多吃水果蔬菜。

参考答案

一、单项选择

1, C

【详解】

句意:他的祖母已经去世6年。他仍然非常想念她。

考查时态。die 死,是瞬间性动词;be dead 死亡,是延续性动词形式;根据 for 6 years 可知,与时间段连用,用延续性动词的现在完成时,故选 C。

2, D

【详解】

句意: ——我可以买两张中国农民画展的票吗? ——很抱歉,票卖完了。

考查情态动词。Must 必须;Need 需要;Should 应该;May 可以。根据"I have two tickets for the Chinese Farmers' Painting Exhibition"可知,此处表示请求允许,用 May 引导一般疑问句。故选 D。

3, B

【详解】

句意:——广播里说这个周末将有一场暴风雨,所以我们不得不取消去南山的远足。——真遗憾!我 一直在盼望着这次远足。

考查交际用语。never mind 没关系;what a pity 真遗憾;my pleasure 别客气;no problem 没问题。由 have to cancel the hiking 与答语中的 I'm looking forward to it.可知设空处应是对这次活动被取消表示遗憾,故答案选B。

4、B

【详解】

句意:——刚刚我没听见你进来。——那很好。因为你正在睡觉,我们尽量不弄出任何噪音。本题考查非谓语动词。try (not) to do sth.意为"尽力(不)做某事"。注意 to do 不定式的否定式是在 to 前面加 not,故选 B。

【点睛】

to do 不定式在中学英语中是常考点,除了考察不定式的肯定式之外,最常考的是否定式的搭配,需要注意不定式在变否定式的时候,直接在 to 前面加 not 就可以了。

5.	(湖北中	考真题)	The old man lives		,	, but he doesn't feel		
Α.	lonely;	alone	B. alone;	lonely	C. alone;	alone	D. lonely;	lonely
[2	答案】B							

【解析】

句意:那个老人单独生活,但是他不感到孤独。

lonely 有浓厚的感情色调,指因缺少朋友、同情、友谊时所发生的一种悲伤的和忧郁的感情,意思是"孤独"、"寂寞",作形容词。alone 只是陈述一个客观事实,意思是"独自一人"、"没有同伴或助手",只用作表语。另外,alone 可用作副词,表示"独自地"、"单独地"。 第一句中表达的意思是"单独地",作副词,修饰 live; 第二句作表语,表达"孤独,寂寞",故选 B。

6, D

【详解】

句意: 你应该要求鲍勃洗他自己的衣服。他现在已经十岁了。

考查非谓语动词。短语 ask sb to do sth:要求某人做某事,所以选 D。

7、C

【详解】

试题分析:句意:才艺表演和游戏节目一样有趣。我都喜欢。as...as 表示前者和后者在某方面一致;not as/so...as 表示前者在某方面不如后者。Boring 令人无聊的;bored 无聊的;interesting 有趣的;interested 感兴趣的。所以选 $\mathbb C$ 。

考点:考查形容词的比较等级。

8、D

【分析】

考点:考查介词短语辨析。

【详解】

试题分析:句意:许多的野生动物处于危险之中,那么到了做我们能做的事情来保护他们的时候了。A. on duty 值班;B. on show 在展出,在展览;C. in order 按顺序;D. in danger 处于危险之中。根据句意,故选 D。

9, A

【详解】

试题分析:句意:—鱼尝起来不错。我们把它吃光了。—肯定她煮得好。taste 尝起来,是连系动词,连系动词后用形容词作表语,cook 是行为动词,修饰行为动词要用副词形式。good 只是形容词,well 作为形容词仅指"身体好",同时 well 还是副词。故选 A。

【考点定位】 考查形容词及副词辨析。

10 B

【详解】

句意:一如今,"食品安全"问题变得越来越糟糕。一我也这样认为.政府必须采取措施来应对这一问题了。根据选项可知 smaller and smaller 意为越来越小; worse and worse 意为越来越差; better and better 意为越来越好; nicer and nicer 意为越来越好. 又根据 The government must do something to deal with it 可知,希望政府采取措施应对这一问题,可推测上文意为"食品安全"问题越来越糟糕,是比较级 and 比较级的用法,表示越来越...所以此处应用 worse and worse. 故选 B。

11、D

【详解】

句意:——我的老师经常鼓励我结交更多的朋友,但我发现很难。——你老师的想法是对的。你交的朋友越多,你就越快乐。

考查非谓语动词及形容词比较级。encourage sb to do sth 鼓励某人做某事;"The + 比较级, the +比较级。表示"越……越……",是一个固定句型。happy 的比较级是 happier,故选 D。

12、A

【详解】

句意:噢,不!天正在下雨。我们不能去广场上滑冰了。多可惜呀!分析选项:第一项:多可惜呀! 第二项:做得好!第三项:多可怕呀!第四项:多么精彩啊!联系上文,对于不能外出活动,而表示可惜。故选 A

13、B

【详解】

试题分析:句意:埃迪在睡觉,同时米莉正在读一本杂志。until直到;while当.....的时候,同时;before在......之前;after在......之后。while前后连接两个进行时态的句子。所以选B。

14. A

【详解】

句意:我们可以生个火来保持房间温暖,这样我们就可以聊一会儿。

考查非谓语动词。根据 make a fire 及 the room warm ,可知,生火的目的是为了保持房间温暖,所以用动词不定式作目的,故选 A。

15, D

【解析】

试题分析:句意:一你读过《哈利波特》这本书吗?一当然,埃里克也对它感兴趣,而且因为这样我们成了朋友。A. proud of 对……感到骄傲;B. afraid of 害怕……;C. serious about 严肃对待……;D. interested in 对……感兴趣。有共同的爱好,也对这本书感兴趣,因此成了朋友。故选 D。 考点:考查动词短语辨析。

二、完型填空

16-20. CBDCD 21-25. ABACD

【分析】

短文大意:本文是一篇记叙文。文章讲述了一位成绩优异的男生因为住校、不习惯集体生活而导致成绩下降;他的父亲来校看望他,让他知道他有世界上最爱他的父亲,男孩深受感动。

- 16. 句意:在上寄宿学校之前,这个男孩是班上最好的学生。考查形容词最高级。根据下文 He was at the top in every competition.,可知,他在班上是最好的学生。best 意为"最好的",符合语境,故 C 项正确。
- 17. 句意:他一直很孤独。考查形容词辨析。A. excited 兴奋的,B. lonely 孤独的,C. active 积极的,D. honest 诚实的。根据上句 He hated being in a group. 他不喜欢在群体中生活,可知 lonely 符合句意,故选 B。
- 18. 句意:他的父母开始担心这个男孩。考查动词短语辨析。根据上段可知,小男孩成绩下降,不喜欢集体生活,感到孤独;据此可以判断,他的父母为他担心。call on 意为"号召";look for 意为"寻找";find out 意为"发现",都与语境不符。worry about 意为"为……担心",故选 D。
- 19. 句意:父亲开始问他一些关于他的课,老师和运动的问题。考查名词辨析。根据该句中"about his classes, teachers and sports"可知,父亲开始询问班级、老师和体育运动等方面的问题,questions 符合句意,故选 C。
- 20. 句意: 亲爱的,你知道为什么今天我在这里?考查宾语从句引导词。when 问时间; where 问地点; how 问方式; why 问原因。根据下文 I'm here to tell you that you are the most important person for me. I want to see you happy.,父亲解释了来这里的原因,故选 D。
- 21. 句意: 男孩回答说,"检查我的成绩?"考查名词辨析。根据下文 I don't care about your grades,可知儿子以为父亲在检查他的成绩,grade 成绩,故选 A。
- 22. 句意: "不,不,"他的父亲回答。考查动词辨析。根据上文儿子的反问 To check my grades?可知,该句是父亲的回答,reply 答复,故选 B。
- 23. 句意: 这些话使男孩的眼睛充满了泪水。考查介词辨析。fill with...为固定搭配,意为"充满......", 故选 A。
- 24. 句意: 他们很长时间没有说什么话。考查不定代词辨析。nothing 没有东西/没有事情,表完全否定;something 某物,某事; anything 任何东西,用于否定句、疑问句中以及 if 或 whether 和 prevent、ban、avoid 等动词后,代替 something;everything 每件事。didn't 表否定,根据结构,可知选 C。
- 25. 句意: 男孩知道,这个世界上有着一个深深爱着他的人。考查副词辨析。hardly 几乎不,表否定;quickly 飞快地;heavily 沉重地;deeply 深深地。根据句意语境,可知前三项都与语境不符,故选 D。

【点睛】

完形填空题,集阅读理解、语法、词法、句法于一体,是难度最大的题,重点考查语言综合运用的能力,需整体把握语篇大意,揣摩上下文文意,理解语境并选择最符合作者表达意图的选项。解题的方法第一要带着空,通读文章,搞清事件发生的背景。紧紧抓住上下文语境所提供的信息,充分利用各种线索,语法知识以及句子之间的关系,词的搭配,结合上下文背景语境,结合句意选择适合语境的选项。

三、阅读单选

26-30. CACCB

【解析】

试题分析: 这篇短文包含了一个表格信息,展现在了四个小组在英语比赛中各个项目的得分,如回答正确得分,快速回答得分等等,已及平均分数。

- 26. 细节理解题。根据表格内容,Answer humorously(幽默地)幽默的回答,分数最高的是 Group Three, 81分,故此题选 C。
- 27.细节理解题。根据表格内容得知,第二组和第四组在回答清楚上得分是一样的 86 分,所以选 A, 二组和四组回答得一样清楚。
- 28. 细节理解题。根据表格内容得知,二组在 Co-operate well 合作项上得分最低,63 分,故选 C。
- 29.细节理解题。根据表格内容得知,三组在回答正确上得分是 76 分,一组的得分是 67 分,所以三组比一组多了 9 分,故选 C。
- 30. 判断推理题。根据表格内容得知,一组在 Answer quickly 快速回答上得分为 75,而四组是 62,故 判断 B 错误。

考点:布告类短文阅读。

31-35. DADBC

【分析】

这篇短文中作者主要介绍了一些动物如何利用颜色来保护自己的方式。

- 31. 细节理解题。根据第二段 Locusts are super delicious food for birds, but it is not always an easy job for birds to catch them......e reason is that the colors of locusts change with the colors of crops(庄稼). 及下文描述,可知鸟类不易捉住昆虫是因为它们能够随着庄稼而改变它们自身的颜色。故选 D。
- 32. 细节理解题。根据第三段 Soil insects are mostly dark-colored and they live under the soil(土壤) in a dark and wet environment.描述,可知生活在土壤里面的昆虫没有明亮的颜色。故选 A。
- 33.词义猜测题。根据划线词所在句"So in order to <u>survive</u>, they have to hide themselves in the daytime and appear only at night."所以为了生存,他们白天躲起来,只在晚上出现。可知此处的 survive 与"生存"最接近。故选 D。

- 34. 细节理解题。根据最后一段"The ink fish in the sea can send out some very black ink when it faces danger. As the ink spreads over, its enemies will find themselves suddenly in a dark world." 可知墨鱼能够喷出一种墨水,让它周围水的颜色变黑来保护自己。故答案为 B。
- 35. 主旨大意题。这篇主要介绍了一些动物依靠自身颜色来保护自己的生存方式。故选 C。 36-40. BCBCA

【分析】

短文介绍了一只海豹的特殊经历以及为它特制的生日蛋糕。Yulelogs是一只可爱的灰色海豹,它很小的时候在英格兰北部的一个海洋公园生活,后来因为公园关闭它被一个组织拯救,随后过上了幸福的生活。一般来说,野生的雄性海豹寿命在25岁左右,但是Yulelogs活到了31岁,为了纪念它的31岁生日,这个组织为它准备了一个装满鱼的特殊蛋糕。

【详解】

- 1.细节理解题。根据 "Later the park closed and he was put into the wild."可知它曾经住过的公园关闭了,它被放到了野外。故选 B。
- 2.细节理解题。根据"Yulelogs once lived in a marine park (海洋公园) in the north of England when he was just a baby. Later the park closed and he was put into the wild. However, after living with humans for years, Yulelogs was not ready to take care of himself. But he had good luck and was saved by an organization in England in 1993."可知当 Yulelogs 还是个婴儿的时候,它曾住在英格兰北部的一个海洋公园里。后来公园关闭了,它被放归野外。然而,在与人类生活多年后,Yulelogs 还没有准备好照顾自己。但它运气不错,1993年被英格兰的一个组织拯救了。故选 C。
- 3.推理判断题。根据"Normally, male (雄性的) grey seals live to be around 25 years old in the wild, but under the good care of the organization, Yulelogs just turned 31."可知正常情况下,野生雄性灰海豹的寿命 在 25 岁左右,但在该组织的悉心照顾下,Yulelogs 刚满 31 岁。从中可知如果没有人类的帮助,Yulelogs 可能活不了这么久,而选项 C 是一个客观事实,不是推断出来的。故选 B。
- 4.标题归纳题。通读全文可知,为了纪念海豹的 31 岁生日,那里的工作人员给了他一个特别的礼物——一个装满美味鱼的蛋糕,故文章主要介绍了为一只海豹特制的生日蛋糕。故选 C。
- 5.推理判断题。通读全文可知文章主要介绍了海豹 Yulelogs 的特殊经历和为它特制的生日蛋糕,可推断文章可能来自一本生物杂志。故选 A。

41-45. BACDA

【分析】

文章介绍了会按响火灾警报的蜥蜴和被车撞晕后穿上人类的衣服跑掉的袋鼠的两个故事。

41. 细节理解题。根据"A pet lizard was kept in a biology classroom."可知,生物教室里养了一只宠物蜥

- 蜴。故选B。
- 42.细节理解题。根据"To their surprise, they found that it climbed over to the fire alarm on the back wall and set it off (弄响)! The lizard just wanted to be left alone."可知,蜥蜴按响火灾警报是因为它只想独自待着。故选 A。
- 43. 推理判断题。根据"He then took off his jacket and sunglasses and put them on the kangaroo to make his photo more interesting."可知,他脱下夹克和太阳镜,把它们戴在袋鼠身上,使它的照片更有趣。此处 them 指的是"夹克和太阳镜",故选 C。
- 44.细节理解题。根据"It had only been knocked out but not actually dead! As soon as the kangaroo woke up, it ran away"可知,最后发现袋鼠只是被撞倒了,等它醒来逃跑了。故选 D。
- 45.细节理解题。文章介绍了会按响火灾警报的蜥蜴和被车撞晕后穿上人类的衣服跑掉的袋鼠的两个故事。故选 A。

四、补全对话7选5

46-50. CGDAF

【分析】

本文是安娜与爱丽丝之间的对话。对话的主要内容是安娜与爱丽丝就城市污染问题展开讨论并提出了改善环境的建议,并呼吁大家一起为建设美丽家园而努力。

- 46. 根据前句"About pollution in our city."可知 Alice 课题的话题就是有关我们城市的污染情况。由此推测, Anna 应该对这个话题予以评价。结合选项,故选 C。
- 47. 根据前句"The pollution is rather serious."可知,Alice 认为污染是很严重的。由此推知 Alice 应该是列举事例说明这个问题。结合选项,故选 G。
- 48.根据上句"We should do a survey near the river and take action."可知 Alice 建议在这条河附近做个调查 然后采取行动。以及后句 Anna 的内容"Sure! Let's work together."可知安娜说我们一起做,可见 Anna 表示同意 Alice 的建议。结合选项,故选 D。
- 49. 根据 Anna 的答语"Sure! Let's work together."可知,Anna 同意 Alice 的建议或邀请。结合选项,故 选 A。
- 50. 根据上句"It is our duty to make it clean and beautiful."可知,Alice 认为使得我们的城市干净和美丽是我们的职责。根据上文的语境可知,Anna 表示认同 Alice 的观点。结合选项,故选 F。

五、阅读填表

- 51. play52. get53. reasons54. better55. remember
- 56. successful57. skills58. improve59. communicate60. go

【解析】

试题分析:本文叙述了学生参加体育运动的原因,一是体育运动能够有助于学生取到更好的成绩,能够使学生更加专心地学习。二是体育运动可以发展学生的团队精神并且学会自己解决问题的技能。三 是体育运动能够提高学生的自信心。

- 51. 根据短文第一句 Why should students play sports? 可知学生为什么要参加体育运动,故用 play。
- 52. 根据 students play sports in order to get exercise 学生参加体育运动为了锻炼身体,故用 get。
- 53. 根据 Here are three more reasons. 下面例举的是更多的原因,故用 reasons。
- 54.根据 But a recent study has shown that students who play sports get better scores in school than those who don't. 可知参加体育锻炼能在学校得到更好的成绩,故用 better。
- 55. 根据 Exercise gets students to learn, remember things and concentrate better.可知锻炼能使学生学习、记住东西和更加专心学习,故用 remember。
- 56. 根据 they're learning how to be successful in practice.参加体育锻炼的人学会如何在实践中取得成功,故用 successful。
- 57. 根据 Students who play sports develop their teamwork spirits and learn problem-solving skills.参加体育 锻炼能够发展学生的团队精神并且学会解决问题的技能。故用 skills。
- 58. 根据 Playing sports can also improve confidence.参加体育锻炼能够提高学生的自信心, 故用 improve。
- 59. 根据 And sports can also help them communicate with others actively and make new friends.可知参加体育运动可以帮助学生与其他的人交流并且也能交一些好朋友,故用 communicate。
- 60. 根据 how about going out to play sports with your friends every day 学生应该每天和朋友出去参加体育运动,故用 go。

考点:任务型阅读。

六、材料作文

61. A possible version:

Keep Our Food Safer

Nowadays, more and more attention has been paid to food safety and health. We should do something to keep our food safer. There are many suggestions to follow.

First, there is no doubt that junk food is made delicious and tasty, but it surely does harm to our body. So, we should say "no" to junk food. Try as fewer snacks or less fast food as possible.

Second, we mustn't eat wild animals because they may have some illnesses. They are bad for people's health, too. Wild animals are our friends. So it's necessary for everybody to protect them.

Third, homemade food is the most delicious and best food in the world. We should eat at home as often as we can. Eating at home is also a good chance to communicate with families.

What's more, take more fruit and vegetables. They can provide the things that we need for us. The more, the better!

In a word, safer food can make us stronger and healthier. We should try our best to keep our food safer.

【详解】

1.题干解读:题目要求以"Keep Our Food Safer!"为题,根据写作要点写一篇英语短文。

2.写作指导:写作时要认真审题,根据提示的内容,列出写作要点及每个要点中可能要用到的表达;然后紧扣要点,动笔写作;可以围绕主题准确使用一定的语法、词汇、短语和句型等;语言的表述要符合语法的结构,造句应该符合英语的表达习惯;层次要分明、条理要清晰。